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Dear Children, Parents and Carers,  

 
 

The Most Holy Trinity   

In school, today we have reflected upon one of the mysteries of our Faith. The relationship between God  
the Father, God the Son and God the Holy Spirit.  The Most Holy Trinity is a community of three persons  
bound together in love. God shows and reveals His love to us through this. Through Jesus, who came to  
be with us and reveal God ’ s love for us. Jesus revealed the Father to us and promised us the Holy Spirit.  
The Holy Spirit is with us. It is fire, it is a power, a peaceful and calming force. The Holy Spirit teaches us  

all that we do not know, the Holy Spirit guides us from within, giving us inspiration and the power to  
bring about change.    

Today we have reminded ourselves of the significance of making the sign of the cross, something we do  
many times daily in prayer and reflection. This is a reminder of the Most Holy Trinity. We pray that our  
actions and our daily offerings may always be in the name of the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit.   

    

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

“ Where love exists there is God. ”   

John 16: 12 - 15   
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Class Photograph Day  

Your child will have their class photograph taken on Thursday 26th June.  As always please ensure your 
child comes to school looking smart and in full school uniform.  

  

 

 

Sports Days   

Our Sports Days this year will be as follows: -   

Tuesday 24th June  2025 — Years 1, 2 3 & 4 Sports Day   

Years 1 & 2 at 9.30 a.m.   

Years 3 & 4 at 1.45 p.m.   

Wednesday 25th June  2025 — EYFS & Years 5 & 6 Sports Day   

EYFS at 9.30 a.m.   

Years 5 & 6 at 1.45 p.m.   

EYFS Trips to The Sea Life Centre Trafford   

A reminder of the dates of the EYFS trips to The Sea Life Centre Trafford, for Nursery and Reception.   

Nursery Trip :  Tuesday 24th June 2025   

Reception Trip : Tuesday 1st July 2025   

  

Summer Fayre   

A reminder our Summer Fayre will take place on Friday 27th June from 3.15 p.m.   

We look forward to seeing you all there!   

  



 

School Messages and Communication  

We would like to inform all parents/carers that we send all our messages, emails and communication via 
our school app, School Gateway.  We know that the vast majority of parents/carers are signed up to the  

app or at least one parent per family is, but we ask that you ensure you are signed up as we will no longer 
be sending text messages.  We will only be sending messages via the School Gateway app and so it is 

extremely important that you are signed up to make sure you receive all our methods of communication.  

Thank you for your continued support.  

 

Parking and Driving Safety  

 A polite reminder to all parents and visitors about the upmost importance of driving and parking safely 
on St Margaret’s Road.   

In the space of two weeks, two of our outdoor parking signs have been hit by cars, with one being 
flattened and broken. This is of obvious concern as such driving and parking is a real danger to our                  

children and other visitors to the school.   

Please drive safely and considerately with an awareness of others.  

 

 

Refugee Week   

  

This week has seen a whole school focus on the plight of refugees across the world.  The theme this year  
is  “ Community as a Superpower. ”   

Communities bring people together, bridging divides and providing support.  Communities have the               
power to shape futures.  May we always be sensitive and compassionate to the circumstances of all             

refugees.   

    

  

  



  

  

S have been exploring different poems this week and have enjoyed using expression and actions to perform  3 
their poetry in groups and as a class  ...   

Reception have loved exploring height  …  we measured ourselves next to our friends ’  outlines ...   

The children in 2M are using role play to explore the feelings of the characters in                                                   
The Suitcase by Chris Naylor - Ballesteros ...   

T have been on a plant hunt! We have been looking for different types of wild flowers around our school  1 
grounds ...   

1 /2 worked as a team to focus and work on their accuracy when hitting a target ...   



 

  

  

  

  

  

  

Well done to this week ’ s  ‘ Stars of the Week ’ …   

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Well done to all of our pupils who demonstrated our school virtues  –   ‘ curious and active ’                          
this week ...   

  

  

  

  

  



 

 

5J are this week’s class attendance winners with a fantastic 99.1% attendance!  

Nur W  

96.7%  

Nur/RecW  

92.7%  

RecK  

94%  

1T  

95.5%  

1/2H  

98.6%  

2M  

94%  

3S 96.2%  
3/4D  

92.4%  
4C 95%  

5C  

95.9%  
5J 99.1%  

6G  

96%  

6W 92.7%  

          

 

  

  

  

  

  

Congratulations to our Times Table Rock Stars and Numbots winners this week.  Keep up the good work!   

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  



  

Dates to remember 

   
 

Monday 23rd June 2025—Year 5 St Matthew’s Taster Day 

 

Tuesday 24th June 2025—Nursery trip to The Sea Life Centre 

Tuesday 24th June 2025—Years 1, 2 3 & 4 Sports Day 

Wednesday 25th June 2025—EYFS & Years 5 & 6 Sports Day 

Thursday 26th June 2025—Class Photograph Day 

Friday 27th June 2025—Summer Fayre (from 3.15 p.m.) 

Monday 30th June 2025—Year 6 Residential 

Monday 30th June 2025—Year 6 to Year 7 Transition week Tuesday 1st July 

2025—Reception trip to The Sea Life Centre 

Tuesday 22nd July 2025—School closes for summer at 1.00 p.m. 

  

 

Thank-you for your continued support this week. I hope that you all have a lovely weekend.  

  

Take care and God Bless!  

  

Mr Sutton  

“Glory be to the Father And 

to the Son  

And to the Holy Spirit  

As it was in the beginning  

Is now, and ever shall be  

World without end”  

Amen    


